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 July 2022 Issue 1 Ralph Brandt, District Governor 

 
Greeting 7120 Rotarians: 
 
As we begin Rotary International President Jennifer Jones 
“Imagine Rotary” year, I want to take the opportunity each month 
to highlight a 7120 club. 
Clubs in our District have a lot to be proud of and they do 
significant good in their community, District, and the world.  
 
This month’s feature club is our District’s largest Rotary club, 
Rochester Rotary, a diverse club of over 350 members. The 
club’s members are business, not-for-profit and civic leaders. 
Rochester Rotary has 22 committees which support 3 significant 
service projects: 

− Rochester Rotary Sunshine Camp: A 157-acre camp located 
in Ruch, NY is celebrating 100 years of serving adults and children with special needs. There is no charge for 
campers to attend the camp. As owners and operators of the Sunshine Camp, staff and Rochester Rotary 
members maintain the camp as well as fundraise to cover the $1,000,000 plus annual operating cost. 

− To help celebrate the 100
th
 year of the Sunshine Camp the following activities have been planned: 

− Camp Carnival celebration of 100 years on July 14
th

 

− Nancy Lopez Women’s Golf Tournament on July 24
th
 at Locust Hill Country Club. There will be a brunch that 

they would love to have District Rotarians attend to hear Nancy’s reflections on her time in Rochester while on 
the LPGA tour 

− Shirley’s Clay Shooting Tournament at Brooks Gun Club on July 21
st
 

− Wickham Farms has embraced our anniversary and the corn maze this year will have our 100-year logo and the 
Rotary Wheel as their maze design. They have great event space, and it would be great fun for District Clubs to 
have a day at the farm 

− Heroes Brewing has released a beer, “Milestone” – in honor of the Sunshine Camp anniversary. You can stop in 
and purchase a pint  

− Birdhouse Brewing in Honeoye, NY has a special release of the Sunshine Maple Brown Ale on tap, made from 
the Sunshine Camp syrup 

− Guglielmo Pasta Sauce has a special release sauce in celebration of the 100-year anniversary on shelves in 
Wegmans and many other outlets 

− Sunshine Camp Day at the Red Wings – September 1
st
 

− Sunshine Camp Trail Mix 5K and 10K – Sunday, October 9
th
 

− 100 Years of Sunshine Event on Friday, November 4
th
 at the Sunshine Camp (adult-only evening event – dinner 

and a lot of fun & surprises)  

− Annual RPO Holiday Pops Concert in December 

− Rochester Rotary adopted Rochester City Roberto Clement #8 school in 1994. Members tutor and support staff, 
families, and student needs. This year over 40 students experienced a day of fun at the Frederick Douglass 
International Airport, the Sunshine Camp and the Genesee Warplane Museum to learn about the Tuskegee 
Airmen. 

− Rochester Rotary has a scholarship program where students are selected at the end of the 5
th
 grade and paired 

(Continued on page 2) 
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with a Rotary mentor until high school graduation. 
Upon high school graduation, that student will receive 
75% of SUNY tuition for 4 years.  

− International Service: Rochester Rotary has an 
International Service Committee that works with other 
Rotary Clubs in the District, and other agencies in our 
community, to provide financial support to their 
projects. They also host the International Exchange 
District Committee at their offices for their meetings 
and provide use of the Camp at no charge 

Rochester Rotary has fantastic speakers at their Tuesday 
luncheon meetings and all Rotarians are invited to attend. 
Please register in advance. 
 
Hopefully you have leaned a little more about Rochester 
Rotary. 
 
Next month: Elmira Rotary 
 
RALPH E BRANDT Jr. 
Rotary District 7120 
District Governor 2022-2023 
rbrandt601@aol.com 
585-729-7341 

(Continued from page 1) 
Hear ye! 

   Hear ye! 
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Nominations are Now Being Accepted for 2025-26 District Governor 

As of July 1, 2022, the District 7120 Nominating Committee is accepting nominations for District Governor for the Rotary 
Year 2025 – 2026. Are you an experienced Rotarian, with interests in getting deeper into the operation of our district? Do 
you have leadership skills, perhaps underutilized, that  need  to be exercised? Can you assemble and lead a team of like
-minded, enthusiastic people?  

If so, please consider submitting an application. Also, look around your club, your Rotary area and our Rotary district. 
Whom have you noticed with the skills needed to lead our district?  Whom would you like to see leading District 7120 in 
a few years? 

Reach out and ask a few questions.  Some people, very qualified people, only need a little “push” to consider accepting 
the rewarding challenge of helping lead a Rotary district to discover and demonstrate its potential for Service Above Self. 

To assist you in your effort, here is the Procedure and List of Requirements for a Rotary District Governor: 

A candidate should NOT contact any member of the Nominating Committee, as this would be construed as               
electioneering, which is forbidden. If prospective candidates have any questions they should contact District              
Governor-Elect Julie Carney juliecarney7120@gmail.com , or District Governor-Nominee Dave DeMers 
demers@gmail.com    

Important information for prospective candidates: 

A Nominee for District Governor must complete an application for consideration as District Governor and meet the     
following minimum qualifications: 

• Must have served a full term as a club president and been a Rotarian for seven years; 

• Must be physically fit and able to withstand at least two rigorous years; 

• Must be willing to devote the required time and be able to perform as hereinafter set forth; 

• Should have at least one year working at the district level in a leadership position; 

• Should have a good working knowledge of Rotary; 

• Must not be a member of the sitting Nominating Committee; 

• Must have the support of his/her club. 

• The application must be signed by the candidate and the secretary of the Rotarian’s club. 

• The application must be returned to the Chair of the District Nominating Committee by the due date on the     
Application (October 15, 2022). 

 
After receipt of a complete application, the chair of the District Nominating Committee will contact the candidate to 
schedule a personal interview. 

• The candidate will be contacted for an interview time. 

• The spouse or partner of the candidate is strongly encouraged to attend this interview. 

District 7120 Nominating Committee 2022-2023* 
  

Meg Huff (Chair) JJ Johnson Bill Gormont PDG  
Colleen Farley Scott MacDonell PDG* Lisa  Norwood 
Ellen Hughes PDG* Janet Tenreiro IPDG*  Dick DuBois 
Herb Gauch      
ExOfficio:  Ralph Brandt DG   and  Julie Carney DGE          
  
The District 7120 Governor Candidate Application can be obtained from any club president, assistant governor or past 
district governor (except those currently serving on the Nominating Committee*). The deadline for submitting an         
application is Saturday, October 15, 2022  . All applications should be submitted to Nominating Committee Chair Meg 
Huff   megghuff@rochester.rr.com 

  
Interviews will be conducted in early November. 
 

mailto:juliecarney7120@gmail.com
mailto:demers@gmail.com
mailto:megghuff@rochester.rr.com
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Have you ever wanted to explore a different part of the US  
while making lifelong Rotary friendships? 

  
If so, the outbound District 7120 Rotary Friendship Exchange (RFE) team to New Mexico/western Texas (District 5520) 
would welcome you (with or without a “plus 1”) to travel with us October 10-21, 2022! We will stay in the homes of host-
ing Rotarians, visit their Rotary clubs and tour their projects, and experience their local history and culture from an 
“insider’s” perspective. 
  
You just pay for your roundtrip airfare and travel/medical insurance to District 5520, some meals and venue admissions 
fees, and all personal expenses. Your hosts will provide lodging and at-home meals. Outbound team members may be 
asked to contribute money per person to a team “service” fund, enabling the team to help fund one or more service pro-
jects in the area being visited. Team members are encouraged to bring small thank you gifts for their hosts. 
  
Our tentative schedule is as follows: 
Monday, October 10: Pick up from hotel in Albuquerque, NM (October 11-12 in Los Alamos, NM) 
Thursday, October 13: Travel to Santa Fe, NM (October 14-16 in Santa Fe, NM) 
Monday, October 17: Drive to Silver City, NM (October 18-20 in Silver City, NM) 
Friday, October 21: Depart for home from El Paso, TX 
Should you desire, you can arrive a couple of days earlier and attend the world’s largest balloon festival, the Albuquer-
que International Balloon Fiesta®, at your own expense. 
 
If you are interested in participating in this RFE, please fill out the applications form (on next page) and email it to                               
Lisa Norwood, Team Leader, at lgnorwood@gmail.com by Friday, July 20, 2022. 
  
Yours in Rotary, 
Lisa Norwood 

RC of Rochester SW 

https://msgfocus.rotary.org/c/1Kqaz9kGlo4WYqKGJPhHHhG0Qnso
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SAVE THE DATE 

I have scheduled the District Foundation Brunch on Sunday, October 30, 2022, from noon-3pm at The RIT Inn & Conference   
Center in Henrietta. Save that date! 

 The Buffalo Bills are NOT playing that afternoon! 

 The new Newark Rotary Foundation, Inc. will handle registration for this event. 

 The Nominating Committee may consider interviewing candidates for DGND that afternoon. If so, I will provide them with the 
venue's contact person. 

 I ask the Public Image Team to post this event on the District website, calendar, and Grapevine. 

Imagine, 

Dave Hannan, Past District Governor 

District 7120 Foundation Chair, 2022-2025 

Major Gifts News -- Unique benefits and tax incentives? 
 

Josh Olewiler, Planned Giving Officer at the Rotary Foundation, recently noted that there have been 
increased numbers of Rotarians interested in Donor Advised Funds and Charitable Gift Annuities this 
past year.  A Donor Advised Fund gives the owner control over how grants using their funds are 
distributed.  Gift Annuities offer peace of mind by providing a regular income stream back to donors and their 
spouses for the rest of their lifetimes.   

Both these options provide interesting and unique benefits as well as tac incentives.  As we approach the 
end of the tax year, talk with your tax advisor to consider the financial advantages of these programs for you! 

Anyone interested in more information can contact Jeff Krans at jkrans228@gmail.com or Josh Olewiler at 
josh.olewiler@rotary.org 

What is the Rotary Foundation’s Endowment Fund? 

Gifts to the Rotary Foundation’s Endowment Fund ensure that future Rotarians will have the resources they need to design and 
implement sustainable projects year after year.  Donations to the Endowment Fund can be made as an outright gift or a planned 
gift, such as a bequest in your estate plan.  As of the 2018-2019 year, Rotary’s Endowment totals $374.5 million, with $828.9 
million in commitments. 

Contributions to this fund are invested for the future.  Only earnings on investments are used to support Rotary programs so that 
your generosity goes on to do good in the world in perpetuity. 

What is YOUR Rotary legacy?  Our Endowment Fund committee can help you make your lasting impact and we are just a phone 
call away!   (Submitted by PDG Jeff Krans) 
 

 Beth Cross, 585-737-0579                  Jeff Krans, 315-536-7180 
 Nancy Loughlin, 607-425-4530   Chuck Turner, 585-271-8597 
 Peter Winnett, 607-936-3720 

mailto:jkrans228@gmail.com
mailto:josh.olewiler@rotary.org
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COVID UPDATE: 

KNOW YOUR COVID-19 COMMUNITY LEVEL 

May 10, 2022 

PDG DAVE HANNAN 

There has been a marked increase in the incidence of COVID-19 infections throughout the 11-counties of Rotary      
District 7120.   

As of May 6, 2022, nine counties in District 7120 (MONROE, WYOMING, LIVINGSTON, WAYNE, ONTARIO, SENECA, 
YATES, and CHEMUNG) have a HIGH level of infection in the community. For these communities, the CDC recommends 
the following: 

1. Wear a well-fitting mask indoors in public settings, regardless of vaccination status; 
2. Stay up to date with COVID-19 vaccines; 
3. Get tested if you have symptoms; 
4. Take additional precautions if you are at high risk for severe disease. 

SCHUYLER County is at MEDIUM risk and ALLEGANY County is at LOW risk. In those communities you should still stay 
up to date with COVID-19 vaccines and getting tested if you have symptoms. 

Please show consideration to those Rotarians who have higher health risks!  

Even though Governor Hochul has rescinded the mandate for masks in most venues affecting Rotary club meetings, 
fund raisers, and service projects, compliance with CDC recommendations is strongly encouraged. For more              
information, the U.S. Center for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) has created a tool to help communities decide 
what preventive steps to take based on the latest data for hospital admissions, bed occupancy, and the number of new 
COVID-19 cases in the area. Each county is determined to have a LOW, MEDIUM, or HIGH level of infection based on 
these data. Recommendations vary with the level of infection. County levels are modified each Friday based on the 
most recent data: https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/your-health/covid-by-county.html 

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/your-health/covid-by-county.html
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      The Polio Plus Society  

As a Rotarian and supporter of Polio Eradication, Rotary’s Number One Priority,  
I wish to participate in the Countdown to History as a member of the 

 

PolioPlus Society of District 7120 

I hereby commit to making an annual donation to the PolioPlus Fund of The Rotary Foundation as follows (select 
one): 

•   $100 USD per year (minimum amount to become a society member) 
 

•   A contribution of $_____________ per year to PolioPlus (more than $100) 
 
 
I pledge to help Rotary make history by continuing to contribute the above amount each year until the World 
Health Organization certifies that polio has been fully eradicated because … 

Until the world is polio-free, every child is at risk. 

Society members will receive a PolioPlus Society membership pin and certificate.  Your contribution qualifies for 
Paul Harris Recognition and Major Donor credit. 

To make your tax-deductible donation go to my.rotary.org/donate and click on “Polio Fund”.  You can choose a one-time 
donation of $100 or more, or a recurring donation in the amount and frequency of your choice (We suggest $10/month 
as the “easy way” to become a PolioPlus Society member.) 

Name (please print)_______________________________________Date____________ 

 

Email Address ____________________________ 

 

Club Name_______________________________.     District # __________ 

Please email form to janettenreiro@gmail.com  or mail to Janet Tenreiro, 4069 Whitetail Drive,       
Canandaigua, NY  14424.  Your PolioPlus Society certificate and pin will be presented at a club meeting to 
make sure you are recognized for your commitment to polio eradication.  

Sign up today! 

 

 

https://my.rotary.org/en/donate
mailto:janettenreiro@gmail.com
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The PolioPlus Society of 

 District 7120 

 

As a member of the Society you pledge to donate a minimum of US$100 each year until the 
world is certified polio free.  This is a great opportunity to do good in the world. 

Joining the Society is a 2 step process.  

1st Step, complete the PolioPlus Society Pledge Form (next page), then scan and send to  
District PolioPlus Chair Janet Tenreiro at:  janettenreiro@gmail.com  

2nd Step, make your donation.  You can choose to donate in various ways, either by credit card 
online, or by check.  If you choose a credit card, go to: myrotary.org/donate and choose “Polio 
Fund”. You can then: 

• Make a onetime donation of $100 (or more) with your credit card by clicking on the “One-
time donation” button and choosing the appropriate amount from the boxes below. Or… 
 

• The other choice is what we call the easy or “painless” way to become a PolioPlus Society 
member by utilizing the monthly payment option.  Click the “Recurring Donation” button.  For 
frequency choose “monthly” and for amount choose “other” and enter $10 in the “enter other 
amount” box.  If you wish to donate more, or quarterly or annually instead, you have those 
options as well.  (To donate online, make sure you have registered on myrotary.org for a My 
Rotary account for you and your club to receive proper credit.  Signing up is quick and easy). 
 
 

Or…you can also donate by writing a check to “The Rotary Foundation” with “PolioPlus” in the 
memo section and submitting to your club’s Foundation Chair.  Help Rotarians reach every last child 
and achieve our vision of a polio free world.  
 

Rotarians and their friends who join the Society will be honored with a special pin and a     
certificate which will be presented at a Club meeting.  And you will receive Paul Harris Credit 
and Major donor Credit.  Of course your donation will be matched 2 to1 by the Gates 
Foundation. 

Sign up Today!         

 

http://myrotary.org/donate
http://myrotary.org
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CALLING ALL TALENT! 
 

 
 

The 2023 District Conference’s  
Entertainment Committee 

is looking for talented performers… 
Musicians, bands, jugglers, clowns, gymnasts, 

dance groups, cheer groups, a face painter, caricaturists, etc. Anyone 
with a talent we might consider showcasing! 

 
Are there such performers in your club?  

Do you know of someone?  
Now’s the time to get in touch for  

The conference will be held Saturday May 6, 2023 
Veterans Memorial Park, Bloomfield 

 
Send suggestions, contact info and any website info to: 

 colleen1031@yahoo.com 

 

 

mailto:colleen1031@yahoo.com
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BATH BEAUTIFICATION PROJECT 

 

The Bath Rotary Club continued its participation in the Bath Beautification Project by hanging twenty-two wrought, iron flower 
baskets on the light poles along historic Liberty Street in downtown Bath.  The local service club first funded this project in 
2013.  The lovely, floral barrels throughout the downtown area were furnished by the Bath Village Beautification Endowment 
Fund. 

Bath Rotarians helped hang the baskets and position the barrels 
with the assistance of personnel from the Village of Bath Street 
Department. 
This year the club is most pleased to thank Jude Bardeen, a local 
resident, who volunteered to order the floral arrangements, help 
hang the baskets, and set up a watering schedule.  She had stated 
to Bath Rotarian Nancy Latour that she has enjoyed so much the 
beautiful flowers over the years that she wanted to help in any 
way she could with the beautification process. 
The local club also recognizes the watering teams, made up of Bath 

Rotarians, village and area residents, and some shopkeepers, who 
are dedicated throughout the spring, summer, and early fall to 
maintain the beautiful flowers.  Indeed the basket add a visual pop 
to the downtown area, and the Bath Rotary Club hopes they bring 
joy to the village residents and visitors. 
Anyone interested in more information about the Bath Rotary 
Club, including membership as well as volunteering to water the 
flowers, are urged to contact Tess McKinley, Bath Rotary Club 
President 2022 – 2023, at tess.mckinley@gmail.com. 

 
Written by Elaine Tears 
Pictures by Al Johnson 
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Due to having sold out early the past 2 years, the club increased their flower order from 2,000 to 2,500 plants and 
almost sold out again. Club members sold over 1,700 plants before the sale even opened, which guaranteed the  
success of the annual fundraiser. Thanks to all who supported this annual fundraiser!   Sent by Colleen Farley 
  
Pictured L-R: Club members Kathy Magin, Joe Marasco, Laura McFarlane, Esmeralda Updegraph, Brandon       
Barnhart, Colleen Farley, Michele Mihalitsas and Dick Turner. 

The Spencerport Rotary Club held another incredibly successful Geranium Sale. 
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Canandaigua Rotary 
 
Canandaigua Rotary Club celebrated their Service Above Self 
Dinner on Thursday, June 9th as a 100% Paul Harris Club. 
 
Also awarded were Rookie Rotarian of the year for                    
2020-2021 - Allison Hildebrandt - (picture right) 
  
and Rookie Rotarian for 2021-2022 - Wanda Martinez-Johncox 
(no picture available). 
 
Finally, Rotarian of the year was awarded for both 2020-2021  
and 2021-2022. 
Rotarian Kim Tenreiro and DG Janet Tenreiro received these - 
much to their surprise! 
 
Submitted by Janet Tenreiro 

Allison Hildebrandt  

100% Paul Harris Club 
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Geneseo Rotary’s Strike Out Hunger Held May 7th 

      Lou Lombardo, Debby Emerson, Howard Stewart 

Strike Out Hunger is a Geneseo Rotary-Vic Raschi 

Little League project to stock shelves at area food 
pantries. Those attending opening day Little League 
at Highland Park were asked to bring one or more 
food items. 
Photo by Debby Emerson  
 
Note:  Victor John Angelo Raschi was a Major League    
Baseball pitcher. Nicknamed "The Springfield Rifle," he was 
one of the top pitchers for the New York Yankees in the late 
1940s and early 1950s, forming (with Allie Reynolds and Eddie 
Lopat) the "Big Three" of the Yankees' pitching staff. He also 
pitched for the St. Louis Cardinals and the Kansas City                
Athletics.   Source:  Wikipedia 
 

Geneseo Rotary 
 

On May 5, 6 & 7 the  Geneseo Rotary Club held its 
annual  spring plant sale at Anderson Greenhouse. 
Hundreds of beautiful varieties were available awaiting 
their new homes. 
Submitted by Marilyn Lyon 

 
Photos by Bonnie Swanson 
 
 

Steve Kelley 

(left to right)  Nancy Cleveland and  
Diane Hamilton 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Major_League_Baseball
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Major_League_Baseball
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Pitcher
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/New_York_Yankees
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Allie_Reynolds
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Eddie_Lopat
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Eddie_Lopat
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/St._Louis_Cardinals
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Kansas_City_Athletics
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Kansas_City_Athletics
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Penn Yan Rotary 

At the June 3rd "Bash at the Bines" 
held to celebrate PY Rotarys 100th 
Birthday  Lois Hall was presented 
the honor of Community Paul Harris 
Fellow. This is the highest  honor a 
local club bestows in the namesake 
of Rotary International founder, Paul 
Harris.   

It signifies the ultimate level of 
"Service about Self" which Mrs. Hall 
exemplifies in her everyday life. 
Pictured with Lois and her family is 
Nonie Flynn, Yates County 

Administrator and PY Rotarians 
John Socha, Tom Hunt and Leon 
Fontier.  Sent by Susan Anderson 

Penn Yan Rotary 
 
On Saturday, June 4th the PY Rotary with the help of 
sponsorships from PY Plumbing and Heating, Community Bank, Climbing 
Bines and the Loyal Order of the Moose was able to continue the fun in     
Downtown PY. Complete with a Bounce House, Magician, Dunk Booth, Petting 
Zoo, Face Painter and more it was a great success enjoyed by many. 
 
Thank you to the Village of PY and the PY Farmers Market for allowing use of 
Jacob St. It was a beautiful day to celebrate Rotary and thank the community for 
100 years of support to the local club.   
 
Sent by Susan Anderson 

Dundee Rotary 

 
Dundee Rotarian, Kathy Ring, received her second Paul Harris Fellow award 

on June 1st. Kathy is a retired Superintendent of Dundee Central School, 

Past-President of Dundee Rotary, and current President of the Yates Arts 

Council. Kathy lives in Penn Yan with her husband Kevin.  

 

 Submitted by Lauren Snyder 
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Penn Yan Rotary 
 
The PY Rotary Club asked our communities future 
generations to help "Spread Peace throughout PY" by 
coloring peace signs to be displayed to celebrate PY 
Rotary’s 100th birthday. We had over 300 young   
people submit coloring pages from the PYE and 
PYMS.  
Thanks to sponsor Kate Ferguson-Schmidl, Realtor of 
Keller Williams 10 random coloring sheets were 
drawn, one from each grade PK-8th, and those lucky 
artists each received a $25 Gift Card to Longs Cards 
and Books.  
 
Pictured with PY Rotary President Stacy Wyant and 
Asst. Principal Mrs. Tormey 
are PYE students: Joey, Riley, Emilia, Jace, Issabella, 
Carly and Kendall.  
Thank you all for helping us "Spread Peace throughout 
PY"  Sent by Susan Anderson 

Pal-Mac Rotary 
 
During the presidency of Bob Sloan, the Pal-Mac Rotary Club has been 
featuring members sharing about themselves during our Wednesday meet-
ings.  On June 8, Margaret Brooks and Eric Chapman spoke during these 
Member Moments. 
 
Margaret detailed her growing up on a farm with 10 siblings.  She was 
married for 57 years and her and her husband had eight children.  She 
joined Rotary following the 1990 decision by the International service or-
ganization to allow female members.  She served as club treasurer for 
many years and is our oldest active member. 
 
Eric has been a member of our club since 1981 and has served as president 
three times.  He and his wife, Edie, invest themselves in many club service 
projects.  He is holding the new member booklet given to him when he 
joined our Pal-Mac club. 
 
Submitted by Jeff Crawford 
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Webster Rotary 
 
On Saturday, June 11, the Webster club embarked on a spring clean-up of the Rotary Grove at the Webster Arboretum.  The Rotary 
Grove is a portion of the Arboretum that the Webster club has dedicated to all past Webster Rotarians as a memory garden for 

them.  With the aid of a 
district grant in 2020-
2021, the club was able 
to beautify the space by 
adding a new bed and 
erecting a new pergola 
at the entrance of the 
grove.  We invite all 
local Rotarians to come 
out to the Webster  
Arboretum!  
 
Submitted by  
Joe Corona 
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Wolcott Rotary Expands Its Little Libraries 
 
With huge assistance from the North Rose-Wolcott shop and art classes, new little libraries have been built.  They will be     distrib-
uted in Wolcott Park, Marshall Park and main area of Rose.  The libraries will be stocked and maintained by the Club.   
 
The project was also assisted by a District Grant.  Submitted by Barbara Harper  

Dundee Rotary Distributes Bookcases 
Dundee Rotary Club and Our Town Rocks proudly presented 

30 Dundee Central School Pre-K graduates with personalized 

bookcases on June 21
st
 at the Pre-K graduation ceremony.  

Dundee Rotary has been building, finishing, and distributing 

these bookcases to Pre-K graduates for 10 years. We estimate 

that we have given out 400+ bookcases over the 10 years. The 

bookcase project would not be possible without the help and 

collaboration of the Our Town Rocks and Reads project, the 

Dundee Central School Pre- K program and Tech classes, 

Knapp and Schlappi Lumber Company, Team Charlie, the VFW 

Auxiliary, Dundee Public Library, and the Dundee Fire          

Department. Promotion of reading and literacy is a high     

priority for both Rotary and Our Town Rocks and Reads. 

If your Rotary Club would like to have a Bookcase project, 

please contact laurenrsnyder@gmail.com for details. 

Pictured here is Pre-K graduate, Abby Ballard, daughter of 

Tommy Ballard and Meghan Walker, receiving her bookcase 

and bag of books.   Submitted by Lauren Snyder 

mailto:laurenrsnyder@gmail.com


 

19 

 

 
July 2022 Page  19 

Canandaigua Rotary Annual Honors  
 
At its almost annual Year End meeting the Canandaigua Rotary Club honored several members for their acts of Service 
Above Self: 
 
2020-2021 Rookie Rotarian of-the Year: Allison Hildebrandt; 
 
2020-2021 Rotarian of-the Year: Kim Tenreiro; 
 
2021-2022 Rookie of-the Year: Wanda Martinez-Johncox; 
 
2021-2022 Rotarian of-the Year: District Governor Janet Tenreiro. 

 

Those that received a Paul Harris Awards are (L-R) Ed O’Connor, Wanda 

Martinez-Johncox, Allison Hildebrandt, Kent Gigles, Brian Dennis, Mike 

Schiller, Beverly Cartwright, Donna Cator, Tricia Carey, and Nancy     

Stelnyk. Presenting the Awards are Tom Rogers and Janet Tenreiro. 

Submitted by Jack Kellogg 
 

 



 

20 

 

 
July 2022 Page  20 

Belmont Rotary 
On Wednesday evening, July 6th, the Rotary Clubs of Belmont, Wellsville, and Friendship welcomed District Governor Ralph 
Brandt to a joint meeting.  Assistant Governor, Dirk Knapp, introduced our Governor with highlights of his Rotary life and a bit of 
his personal history.  DG Ralph spoke to the Rotarians and their guests about the workings of the Foundation, membership,       

fundraising, and his goals for the 
year.  We were honored to host 
the Governor and share in Rotary 
fellowship.  We were inspired by 
DG Ralph to make this Rotary 
year one of the best.  Thanks to 
all in     attendance and to Off 
Duty for the great meal. 
 
  
 
Sent by Mary Fuller 

 
Rochester Deaf Rotary Booth at Rochester Deaf Festival 

 
Rochester Deaf Rotary had a booth at the Rochester Deaf Festival June 18, at Genesee Valley Park.  We had good     
exposure to bring awareness to our Rotary Club.  We sold 50/50 tickets to raise money for our upcoming shelter project, 
building individual shelters for homeless people.  Quite a few tickets were sold, and we made a good profit from it.  It 
was a great day at the Festival! 
 
Left to Right: Robert Tawney, 
Gary Morris and John Haynes 
 
Article copy by Michele Randall, 
Photo by Bob Green & Photo 
Prep by Val Nelson-Metlay 
 
Submitted by the Rochester Deaf 
Club 
 
Submitted by Bob Green 

L to R, Reita Sobeck-Lynch, Wellsville, 
Dana Hand, Belmont President, DG Ralph 
Brandt, AG Dirk Knapp, and in front, 
Shirley LaVernier, Friendship. 

Governor Ralph speaks to the group.    
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HUSBAND & WIFE TEAM JOIN FAIRPORT ROTARY CLUB 
 

In a ceremony held on April 28th, where Pieter Smeenk, substituting for Vince Barone as sponsor, along with 
President John Hall served as witnesses, Wendy and Bob Ruhland were inducted into the Fairport Rotary Club 
as corporate members. 
 

A Whopper of a friendship materialized after Wendy and Bob met while working at a Burger King restaurant 
during their high school years in Tonawanda, NY…and it has lasted 38 years. 
 

In 1993, Wendy and Bob moved to Fairport, where they 
continue to reside along with their three sons Rob, Ross and 
Ryan – and now daughter-in-law, Carly.  All live within 
walking distance of each other.   
 

Since their move to Fairport, the Ruhlands have remained 
active in the community, participating in school events,  
Little League, Cub and Boy Scouts.  Their sons were raised 
as Eagle Scouts, to follow in their dad’s footsteps. 
 

The Ruhlands have also been instrumental in planning 
events such as Canal Days, Octoberfest, Scarecrow        
Festival, and Home for The Holidays.  All the while,   
Wendy was busy working as President of the Welcome 
Wagon, teaching Sunday School and coordinating Vacation 
Bible School at the Bethlehem Lutheran Church, where 
they are members.  Bob, meanwhile, was busy earning a 
3rd Degree Mason position at Lodge 842.  He has served as 
a member of the Perinton and ER Chambers of Commerce, 
on the Board of Directors of the Fairport Merchants        
Association, and as a coach and sponsor of the Fairport  
Little League.   

 

After 40 years in Real Estate, Bob is now part of Keller Williams Realty Greater Rochester, making clients’ 
dream homes come true.  After 18 years, Wendy is now retired from M&T bank and, since 2021, is a 
“Cookieologist,” running a home-based business called Cookies in A Wink.  She also helps Bob manage his 
Real Estate Team.  From Whopper to Real Estate, the Rhulands have certainly left a trail of experience, and 
will undoubtedly become tremendous assets to The Fairport Rotary Club.  
 

Bob and Wendy Ruhland, welcome to the Club!   Submitted by  Becky Wilson 
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Fairport Rotary’s New President(s) 

The event packed agenda for the 22-23 year at the Fairport 
Rotary Club is going to have TWO members fill the President 
position!  Nancy Ragus and Kareen Zeitounzian will share the 
responsibility of keeping the members in line . . . and it will 
probably take both to do it!   

Each of them brings to the podium a Rotary experienced 
background that will ensure another year of success for the 
Club.  One of their biggest challenges will be to “resurrect” 
the Savor the Flavor event (barring any complications) and 
make it the great fundraiser it has been in the past. 

Knowing Nancy and Kareen as we do, it should be an exciting 
and eventful year for the Fairport Rotary Club. 

Good luck ladies! 
 

FAIRPORT ROTARY TO CHEER ON CYCLERS

 

 

In the first installment of our club’s new-Rotary-year goal to host once-a-month “hands-on” service           
programs, Fairport Rotarians will gather on Monday, July 11th at the Thomas Creek Area/Parker Street 
bridge to welcome participants of NY’s 24th Annual Cycle the Erie Canal Bike Tour. 
 

Cycle the Erie Canal is organized by Parks & Trails New York and is an eight-day long event where more than 
750 riders from 40 states and Canada will cycle from Buffalo to Albany.  Cyclists travel 40-60 miles per day 
along the historic canal, at their own pace, and will stop along the way at local sites as time permits.  Fairport 
Rotarians who have signed-up to volunteer at the event, will cheer on the cyclists, provide them bottled    
water and help them find their way to their overnight destinations.  Who better to show the cyclists how 
charming our Town of Fairport is than friendly Rotarians, right?! 
 
Submitted by Becky Wilson 
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Canandaigua Rotary Supported CCIA 
 

In 2005 thirteen local churches came together on a      
mission to discover how much good could be done in our 
city if united under one banner in order to serve those  
facing spiritual and physical needs? That idea began a        
movement that now is mobilized in our community known 
as Canandaigua Churches in Action (CCIA). 
 

CCIA operates a free food pantry 4 days per week.       
Recipients can obtain needed food once every two weeks 
from the food pantry located at 120 N. Main Street. CCIA 
is proud to also partner with the Canandaigua Primary / 
Elementary School to provide back packs to students  
during these school breaks. Back Packs are bags         

pre-filled with a variety of food items that are purchased through and delivered to the school by 
Foodlink. School staff will then hand out the backpacks to the children. 
 

Pictured are Pastor Jeff Lippincott from CCIA and Rotary President Mike Schiller: 
Submitted by Jack Kellogg 

  
 

PAUL HARRIS FELLOW AWARDED 

TO BATH ROTARIAN JAY MASLYN 

 

Jay Maslyn, who sought out information about the Bath Rotary Club, decided that the local service club was indeed an                
organization to which he could volunteer his services to help his community, surrounding areas, and the world. 

Although Jay only joined the club in January 2021, he has been a most dedicated and active 
member by watering the hanging flower baskets in downtown Bath, picking up debris as part 
of Adopt-A-Highway, organizing equipment for the Wineglass Marathon, working the line at 
the club’s chicken barbeque fundraisers, cleaning Tyrtle Beach as part of District 7120’s    
Watershed Project, providing speakers for weekly, club meetings, etc.  Most noteworthy is 
the fact that he has accepted the office of Bath Rotary Club Treasurer.  The local club      
members are most appreciative of and confident in Jay serving in this position due to his       
professional career before he retired. 
Just before joining the Bath Rotary Club, Maslyn had retired as Health Care Chief Financial 
Officer at Noyes Memorial Hospital in Dansville.  In addition to being affiliated with            
professional groups he enjoys all sports, especially playing golf, as well as history with a great 
interest in the Civil War.  

 
 

A Paul Harris Fellow was awarded to Jay Maslyn, Bath Rotarian. 
 

Written by Elaine Tears    
Picture by Leslie Maslyn 
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Canandaigua Rotary Selects Business Person of the Year 
 

This award is sponsored by the Chamber of Commerce and the Canandaigua Rotary club and given to Chris Hubler. 
Communities like ours are full of small businesses who are dedicated to their customers and the community. This year’s 
recipient fits that description well. The business was founded in 1863 as W.W. Coe & Son and is well known in the 
greater Canandaigua area and in 2018 they re-branded to a more recognizable name - Canandaigua Insurance Agency. 
The staff have all been working in this industry for years. They offer guidance and help their clients to make the right 
decisions for themselves, their families or their businesses.  

In a letter of nomination it was stated that “a small business person must understand free enterprise and also 
they must have a great reputation and exemplary business ethics. They must also contribute to building a healthy    
business climate in our local area. The individual needs to be an innovator in the industry in terms of products and     
services. That person needs to have a sense of caring with regard to the welfare and prosperity of the area.” This year’s 
recipient has all of these qualities. He holds a Bachelor of Science degree in Commerce Business Management from 
Niagara University. He started working in the industry in 1992 and joined the local business in 2007.  

The recipient serves on numerous local boards and has chaired several of them. Some of those boards are: 
Clark Manor House, Business Network International, Granger Homestead, Merrill Hose, Ontario County Historical     
Society, and Canandaigua Chamber of Commerce. He also volunteered his time for seven years coaching CYO       
basketball at St. Mary’s School.  
Blogs on social media outlets have become popular in recent years and jumped right in and post blogs regularly to help 
homeowners and individuals.  

The recipient is in the words of his colleagues “A great organizer & leader” “he’s always working even when he’s 
in his golf digs”. Other comments we were told include: “he takes a genuine interest in servicing my personal and     
business needs. He is very easy to talk to, and is always willing to take the time to explain the pros and cons of each 
option. His entire team continues to do a great job managing my needs and cost, and I would not hesitate to recommend 
him to anyone looking to update their coverage.”   Submitted by Jack Kellogg 
 
Pictured are Chris Hubler, Chamber CEO Ethan Fogg, Committee Chair Donna Miller, Club President Mike Schiller. 
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Pal-Mac Rotary Change Over 

A wonderful time at Bob and Dianne Sloan's amazing home as 

we held our Change-Over Picnic on Wednesday, June 

22nd.  Out going President, Bob Sloan, was honored by     

incoming President, Jeff Crawford, using emoji golf balls.  New 

President Jeff shared his goals and was completely surprised 

by being presented with the Rotarian Of The Year Award.  A 

great time was had by all!!  

Submitted by Jeff Crawford 

 
 

Dianne Sloan assistes Jeff in honoring husband Bob. Leslie Vecchiotti presents Jeff with Rotarian of the Year. 

The traditional gavel exchange. 
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Perry Rotary 

Perry Rotary Club welcomed incoming president Devon Kelly and              
congratulated outgoing president Jane Kelly with applause and the           
traditional inscribed garden rock. The two are not related, simply long-time 
club members and civic servants. Devon is an attorney, having taken over 
the practice of his retired father and past Rotary Club president Michael 
Kelly. We wish him a fulfilling year at the helm. PP Jane had a busy year that 
featured the addition of a few new members, a new partnership with the 
Arts Council for Wyoming County and Perry Fire Department/Village of Perry 
to co-sponsor the Letchworth Arts & Crafts Show & Sale in Perry Village Park 
on Columbus Day weekend. The partners voted to continue that events for 
five years. Perry Rotary Club approved $5K to help furnish the renovated 
Public Beach at Silver Lake, $6K to furnish Barney Kalisz Memorial Park with 
grills and picnic tables, $2,500 for the 2022 (non-profit) Shake (peare) on the 
Lake performances at the beach this month, and $10K to make                  
improvements to the (non-profit) Community Clothes Closet/Food Pantry 
operated by Caring About Perry, Inc.  It raised its support for a school       
musical based on the official Town of Perry book, Henry Loves Hills, a tale 
recalling the blizzard of 1977 and the dedicated bus drivers who transported 
students. It awarded three scholarships to Perry seniors and is replacing 

weather worn historical plaques on the large stones marking the sites of the mills on which Perry was built, a past   
project of Perry Rotary. Previous matching grants will be used to purchase AV equipment for in-person/virtual 
meetings and kayak docks at the beach both awaiting delivery of materials.  The club also increased the number and 
repainted some of its free little library closets throughout the community. A summer quilt raffle will raise money for its 
Family Literacy Center, a partnership-project of Read Around Perry.  

– submitted by Lorraine Sturm, Secretary 
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Geneva Rotary News 

 
Geneva Rotary conducted its annual Changeover Meeting on June 29 at its regular lunch meeting at 41 Lakefront. The 

new officers are (left to right) Vice President Jason Haag, Chief of 
Operations at Finger Lakes Ambulance; President Gerald Forcier, 
Geneva attorney; Outgoing President Stephanie Hesler, Alumni 
Affairs and Development, Cornell University; President-Elect Diana 
Perry, Manager of the Geneva Office of Canandaigua National 
Bank; and Foundation Treasurer Kelsey Journell, Manager of the 
Geneva Office of The Lyons National Bank. Other officers are  
Secretary Ford Weiskittel, Foundation Administration; and Club 
Treasurer Bob McFadden, President/CEO of the Finger Lakes 
Federal Credit Union in Geneva. 
 
 
Beautifying Seneca Lake has always been a priority for members 
of the Geneva Rotary Club. In front of the Finger Lakes Welcome 

Center in Geneva at the north end of the lake is a garden with a 
new sign proclaiming "Garden Maintained By Geneva Rotary." An 
annual project of the club is cleaning up Route 14 south of  
Geneva along the lake. Participating this year were (left to right) 
Darlene Trytek, Tamara Carter, Mike Rusinko, Linda Beckley, 
Mary Lawthers, Carol Chester and Jim Dickson. Also taking part 
was President Stephanie Hesler, who snapped the photo. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Geneva Rotary Club recently inducted two new     
members at a weekly meeting at 41 Lakefront. Taking part 
in the induction ceremony with President Stephanie Hesler 
(left) were Tamara Carter, who works in hotel management 
with Fairfield by Marriott in Geneva, and Darleye Trytek, a 
self-employed clinical social worker.   
Submitted by Phil Beckley 
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Honeoye Falls-Mendon Rotary 
The Honeoye Falls - Mendon Rotary would like to congratulate 
our two newest Paul Harris award recipients, Lauri Hofmann 
and Jeanine Lupisella. Their dedication to the Club and many 
years of service to the community are truly awe-inspiring. 
Thank you both for all you do - we appreciate you!   
Submitted by Amy Harris 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lauri Hofmann with Treasurer Barry Kissack 

 

 

 

 

 

Jeanine Lupisella with Foundation Chair Sheldon Boyce 

Rush Henrietta Rotary 
 

I was proud to be able to present a donation to Holy  

Childhood from the Rush Henrietta Rotary. The RH Rotary 

has been a supporter of this great organization for many 

years and it makes us smile seeing the difference they 

make in the community.  

#holychildhood 

 

Submitted by Steve Synesael 

 

 

 

Belmont Rotary 
 
On Wednesday evening, June 29, the Belmont Rotary Club celebrated the past 
year under President Steve Fleischman.   
 
After a wonderful dinner at the Off Duty Club, President Steve recounted club 
accomplishments of the past year.  The gavel was passed from President Steve 
to incoming President, Dana Hand.  
 
Thank you, Steve, for your leadership this past year!  Now on to another great 
Rotary Year with our new leader! 
 
Sent by Mary Fuller  
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Greece Rotary 
 
Congratulations President Brenda Herman for a great year 

and welcome incoming President Gregg Sadwick!                                                      

Submittdd by Melissa Jordan 

Planning for Genesee Valley Rotary Camp is work done by staff with a board of directors whose members hail from 
Avon, Caledonia-Mumford, Dansville, Geneseo, Livonia, Nunda, Wayland, Belmont, Friendship, Lima, Mt. Morris, Perry 
and Wellsville. Each club is tasked with supplying camp supplies or resources for projects and activities. This year, 77 
campers are registered for the Aug.14-20 camp. That’s Camp Director Brian Bartalo at top center, flanked by Assistant 
Sarah Warner at left and Nurse Janet Green at right. Board President is Chris Wood (Cal-Mum), beside Warner.        
Secretary is David Henehan, on right, 3 from Green and beside him, Treasurer Ernie Wiard, both from Avon. Other 
board members, some present, some not: Vicky Vorhauer (Cal-Mum), Tom Fellion (Dansville), Mary Kay Yanik 
(Geneseo), Rachel Towsley (Nunda), Cindy DePuy, (Lima), Doris Marsh (Nunda), Jean and Jim McMillan (Wayland), 
Marc Woltag (Wellsville), Rene Tilly-Lyness (Lima), Tom Talbott (Friendship), Brandon La-Valley (Belmont), Kathryn 
Bryson Abbott (Mt. Morris), Steve Wiener (Geneseo), Linda Lomnicki (Mt. Morris), Teresa Dearing (Dansville), Wilma 
Willey (Nunda), Rick and Sharon Tiede, Maureen Orban (Perry) and (photographer) Lorraine Sturm (Perry). As this 
group met on June 16, camp kitchen staff convened in an adjancent room at Genesee River Restaurant. 
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         Rush Henrietta Rotary 
 

The Rush Henrietta Rotary held its annual transition dinner at Tinker 
Park in Henrietta. Maureen Sinsebox took over as president from   
Kristina Owens. We are looking to a great 2022/2023 Rotary year. 
 
 
Maureen is on the right 
 
 
 Submitted by Steve Synesael  
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THE HONEOYE ROTARY CLUB PRESENTS  

SIX PAUL HARRIS AWARDS 

At the HLRC’s Pass the Gavel ceremonies on June 23rd, six 
Paul Harris Awards were presented by DG Janet Tenreiro, 
DGE Ralph Brandt and PDG Norma Madayag-Reilly.  This 
special occasion was an excellent way for the club to learn 
more about the various levels of giving and what the pins 
look like for each level. 

Linda Evenski was presented with a Paul Harris Pin for her 
first Paul Harris award.  Next Sandy Hubble was recognized 
by the HLRC for all she contributes.  PDG Norma awarded 
her with a pin with a one sapphire indicating she has 
earned her second level of award. 

Next DGE Ralph honored Dick Hamele with his third Paul 
Harris and now Dick has two sapphires in his pin.   

Following this presentation, Jeanne Hamele was given a pin with five sapphires. 

The presentation made by DG Janet was to Jerry Passer and Marilyn Passer.  Each of them now sports a pin with a 
sparkling ruby indicating their seventh contribution to the RI Foundation.   

The HLRC is proud to have so many giving members. Thanks to  for their generous contributions to the Rotary Interna-
tional Foundation. 

Thanks to our District Governors for being with us as we honored these members of our club.   

Submitted by Jeanne Hamele 

Newark Rotary’s Annual      
Father’s Day Chicken BBQ 
 

The Newark Club's annual  Father's Day 

Chicken BBQ has become one of the 

club's major fundraisers.  

 

Loyal club members worked under the 

tent serving patrons in two shifts, in a 

"sold out" event.    

 
Submitted by John Zornow 
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Clifton Springs Rotary 

The Clifton Springs Rotary Club's Changeover dinner on 29 June was highlighted by the presentation of a well-deserved 
Paul Harris Fellowship to Past President John McCarthy. Recently retired village police chief Scott Upchurch received a 
Paul Harris plus one pin in recognition of his 28 years of service to our village and club treasurer Hugh Kane received a 
Paul Harris plus two pin for his many years of dedicated service to our club.   

 

Pictured are the three Paul Harris                 
recipients  

Submitted by PDG Scott MacDonell 

 

Greece Rotary 
 
Welcome Salvatore Paternico (Sam) as the newest 
member of Club!    
Submitted by   Melissa Jordan 



 

33 

 

 
July 2022 Page  33 

Bath Rotary 
 

CHAFEE RECEIVES SECOND PAUL HARRIS FELLOW AWARD 
 

Amanda Chafee, Bath Rotary Club President 2021 – 2022, was honored by receiving her second Paul Harris Fellow award. 
Having received her law degree from Albany Law School, Amanda served as an Assistant District Attorney in Chemung County from 

2008 – 2010.  She was then employed as an Assistant District Attorney in Steuben 
County.  After serving in this capacity for eleven years, she recently moved to     
Binghamton for an amazing job opportunity in the Broome County District         
Attorney’s office. 
Although she now lives about ninety miles from Bath, Amanda has continued to be 
active from afar via Zoom by remaining as the local club’s president and often     
driving to Bath to participate in events. 
In addition to her active participation in Rotary since 2019 Chafee has volunteered 
and has played a major role in many other organizations, including Fund for Women 
of the Southern Tier, CASA of the Southern Tier, Family Service Society, American 
Association of University Women – Bath Branch, Steuben Prevention Coalition,   
Relay for Life, and Meals on Wheels.  Whenever she hears about a volunteer       
opportunity or position that needs to be filled, she jumps in to help out.  
Amanda has decided to remain a member of the Bath Rotary Club and will serve not 
only as Past President but Chair of the club’s Rotary Foundation.   
Submitted by Elaine Tears 

 
 

Above:  A Paul Harris Fellow +2 was awarded to Amanda Chafee, Bath Rotary Club President 2021 - 2022.  Standing left to right 
are: Mike Slovak and Chafee. 

Newark Rotary 
 

The Newark Club held their changeover meeting recently with Mitch Ruffalo accepting the gavel from President    

Melissa Correia.  

The club looked back at Melissa's year       

remembering the Salute to Schools event,  

Valladolid Water Project in Mexico, Global 

Grant in Turkey, canal and highway cleanup, 

Downtown Beautification Day, as well as the 

brochure update, new individual and corporate 

members, five Paul Harris Fellows, and seven 

Multiple Paul Harris recognitions.   

 

Photo- 2022-2023 President Mitch Ruffalo 

accepts the gavel from outgoing President 

Melissa Corriea.    

 

Submitted by John Zornow 
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Bath Rotary 
 

PAUL HARRIS FELLOW AWARDED POSTHUMOUSLY TO STACY L. PHILLIPS 
 

Stacy L. Phillips, who passed away at the age of forty-nine in 2022 after a long, 
hard-fought battle with kidney disease, was    awarded a Paul Harris Fellow.  She 
is survived by her husband, Rick; her seven children; her mother, Debbi Tally, an 
Honorary Bath Rotarian; her step-father, John Gould, Bath Rotarian; as well as 
several other relatives and friends.  Throughout her life she was a dedicated and 
nurturing foster mom; she and Rick adopted four of these children. 
Stacy always had the natural ability to care and provide for children.  She worked 
as a daycare provider in her home, was a foster mother to approximately fifty 
children, worked as a CNA for the elderly, and even helped raise kittens from the 
local humane society.  She always took the time to show empathy and truly un-
derstand the struggle of others.  She was indeed a selfless woman who was a 
friend to all. 
Learning in her 30’s that she had been diagnosed with kidney disease, she       
instantly began to educate herself and others about the disease.  She volunteered 

with kidney disease programs, was an active participant in online support groups, and participated in many events that raised 
funds to combat the disease.  She was an incredible advocate for the education of kidney disease. 
Mike Slovak, Bath Rotarian, who presented the award to her mother and step-father, remarked that Stacy’s strength,                 
determination, dedication to all, and foster mother of so many are an inspiration to all.  She is worthy of a Paul Harris Fellow since 
she indeed lived a life of “Service Above Self”.  Submitted by Elaine Tears 
 

Above  A Paul Harris Fellow was awarded posthumously to Stacy L. Phillips by Mike Slovak.  Standing left to right are Mike Slovak, 
Debbi Tally, and John Gould who is holding a picture of Stacy. 
 

Written by Elaine Tears 

Picture by Al Johnson 

Avon Rotary 

Congratulation and welcome to the new 2022-2023 Avon Rotary Board of Directors 
 
 
R-L Steve Csapo, President, Mike 
Ford, President Elect,   Karen 
Vanderbilt, Senior Director, Rob 
Lupisella, Director, Bruce Amey, 
Member-at-large, Tom Vonglis, 
Past President, Katie DeGraff, 
Treasurer and Charlene Masten, 
Secretary.  Missing is Jeff        
Herberger, Member-at-Large   
 
Submitted by Laurie Vonglis 
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 VICTOR– FARMINGTON CHANGEOVER 

 

The Victor – Farmington Rotary Club’s last meeting in June was the occasion for the annual club’s changeover          

ceremony. Outgoing president Bruce Chapman (2021-2022) turned over the club gavel to incoming president Charlie 

Parkhurst (2022-2023).  

President Chapman reviewed his year in office and thanked club members for 

their support. Incoming President Charlie outlined his goals for the upcoming 

year. He emphasized the need to concentrate on increasing membership while 

at the same time ensuring that all club members participate in the club’s        

activities and service projects. 

The club traditionally conducts weekly meetings and dedicated events at the 

Ravenwood Golf Club in Victor. The club honored two members of the         

Ravenwood staff, Food and Beverage Manager Jennifer Gossage, and Events 

Coordinator Marissa Fitzpatrick, with Distinguished Service Awards for the vital 

role they play in making certain that all the club’s lunches and events at the  

Ravenwood meet exacting standards of efficiency and support.        

Submitted by Dave Luitweiler 

 L to R – Outgoing President Bruce 
Chapman being congratulated by Incom-
ing President Charlie Parkhurst 

Incoming President Charlie Parkhurst addresses club 
L to R – President Bruce Chapman – Jennifer Gossage – Marissa Fitz-
patrick – AG Jim Crane 
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Red Jacket Rotary 
 
We were honored to have four Paul Harris Fellow awards presented at our Red Jacket Rotary 
Change Over dinner, Tuesday, June 28 th, 2022.   
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

Congratulations to all our newest Paul Harris Fellow  recipients.   
 

Submitted by Dick Stearns 
  

Travis Yates, Paul Harris plus 2. 
Area Governor James Crane, 
presentor. 

George Payne, Paul Harris plus 
7.  The award was presented by 
outgoing Club President Don     
Collins, standing. George’s wife, 
Aliene, left, and outgoing District 
secretary Karen Parkhurst look on 
with pride.  

Vern Hecker, Paul Harris plus 6. 
Area Governor James Crane pins Vern 

Tom Neary, Paul Harris 
plus 6. 
Tom was unable to be 
present for the award. 
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Geneseo Rotary Presents Two Paul Harris Fellows at Change Over Dinner 
 
The Geneseo Rotary Club held its annual Change Over dinner on June  27 at the Avon Inn.   
Paul Harris Fellows were presented to Pres. Teresa Chichester and Margie Wallin by John Lanpher.  Bonnie Swanson 
was presented with a Presidential Award of Appreciation by Pres. Teresa.  Awards for this year’s service to club     
members were presented to Heather Ferrero, Bob Lyon, Brian Gordinier, Don Livingston, Steve Wiener, Heather Grant, 
Craig Chichester, and Pres. Teresa Chichester.  They were presented by Bonnie Swanson and Howard Stewart. 

At the conclusion of the event, Art Hatton presented Pres. 
Teresa Chichester with a framed photo of club members 
taken after a June meeting.   
 
Submitted by Marilyn Lyon,   
Photos by Michael Kolberg 
 

Pres. Terresa receiving a Paul Harris Fellowship 

Counselors Wanted!  
  

CAMP HACCAMO, AN ANNUAL SUMMERTIME TRADITION IN 
ROCHESTER, IS NOW ACCEPTING APPLICATIONS FOR PAID CAMP 
COUNSELORS   
Key dates this season: July 25-29, for ages 7 to 18, and  

August 1-5, for adults ages 19 to 30.  

 

As you know, Camp Haccamo has been an integral part of the region for 66 

years offering hundreds of children and young adults with special needs a real-

life camp experience.  

 

 If you know someone 18 and up who would be a great counselor, please have them visit https://www.camphaccamo.org or     

contact Dolly Kujawa (585-381-5710, 585-455-5286) dollykujawa.camphaccamo@gmail.com) to get started now.  

 Many area news outlets have featured Camp Haccamo recently including Fox Rochester, WHAM 13, and WXXI, so please like us, 

and see some of the coverage on our Facebook page at https://www.facebook.com/haccamo.  

https://www.camphaccamo.org/?fbclid=IwAR1x2d3QVh3IW23jfAhisbwG04nJuP2cEe9d3uKtgSyaTkQ1uzX3zm8pim4
mailto:dollykujawa.camphaccamo@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/haccamo
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McKINLEY NAMED BATH ROTARY CLUB PRESIDENT 

  
The Bath Rotary Club held its Annual Change of Gavel Ceremony on June 28th at The McKinley Barn and via Zoom at which time 
Tess McKinley was installed as the 2022 – 23 Bath Rotary Club President, and several awards were presented. 
The ceremony began with an inspirational invocation delivered by John Gould, the Pledge of Allegiance led by Angela Mattoon, 
and the singing of “God Bless America” by all attendees. 
Amanda Chafee, 2021 – 22 President, called upon Nancy Latour, Secretary, to recognize Past Presidents in attendance: Don 
Snyder, 1997 – 98; Dave Stewart, 2005 – 06; Al Johnson, 2006 – 07; Mike Slovak, 2007 – 08; Joanne Sheehan, 2009 – 10; Elaine 
Tears, 2016 – 17; Nancy Latour, 2017 – 18.  She also recognized Slovak as the 2018 – 19 Rotary District 7120 Governor. 
Club members who had earned perfect attendance/participation for 2021 – 22 were also announced by Latour: Amanda Chafee 
(1); Jay Maslyn (1); Angela Mattoon (2); Terry Bilancio (3); Tess McKinley (3); Cheryl Muller (5); John Gould (6); Nancy Latour (7); 
Elaine Tears (12); Bill White (17); Mike Slovak (18); Al Johnson (20). 
Engraved plaques were given by President Chafee to those who have strived to achieve the ideal of humanitarian service and high 
ethical standards under the Rotary motto of “Service Above Self”: Rookie of the Year - Brandi Graham; Rotarian of the Year -  
Cheryl Muller; Citizen of the Year - Brandon Beuter, Co-Chair of the Steuben Prevention Coalition Opioid Committee. 

One of the highlights of the evening was the presentation of three Paul Harris Fellow awards: a posthumous award to 
Stacy L. Phillips, daughter of Debbi Tally, Honorary Bath Rotarian, and step-father, John Gould, Bath Rotarian; a first-time award to 
Jay Maslyn; a Paul Harris Fellow +2 to Chafee. 

As her last duty Chafee turned over the gavel to McKinley, who stated, “Thank you for the opportunity to be your 2022 – 
23 Bath Rotary Club President.  I am honored that you have faith in me to take this role, especially as so many people who have 
had this position before me, I greatly admire.  I would like to thank our past presidents for wonderful examples to follow and all 
Rotarians who have helped shape me into the Rotarian I am today.  I hope that we can help the community see that not only do 
we do good but that anyone can be a Rotarian if he/she believes in the Rotary motto of ‘Service Above Self’.  I indeed look for-
ward to serving as the Bath Rotary Club President as we commemorate our 100th birthday in May 2023. 

Before the attendees enjoyed the hors d’oeuvres and drinks, provided by Jane Russell’s Around the Corner Catering, and 
fellowship time, President McKinley asked all to recite with her the Rotary Four-Way Test. 

 

 
Written by Elaine Tears    
Pictures by Al Johnson 

Amanda Chafee, 2021 – 22 President, standing at the left, 
passed the gavel onto Tess McKinley, 2022 – 23 President, 
standing at the right. 

Engraved plaques were presented to the following (standing 
left to right): Cheryl Muller, Rotarian of the Year; Brandi Gra-
ham, Rookie of the Year; Brandon Beuter, Citizen of the 
Year. 



 

39 

 

 
July 2022 Page  39 

Avon Rotary 
 
A Special Paul Harris Fellows Presented 
  
At the June 21 meeting, Avon Rotary celebrated the completed district grant project 
which was a 12 raised garden bed project at the Elementary school.  This project 
would have been impossible without the help of Vonglis Enterprises, LLC. and their 
owner Peter Vonglis. Peter donated his time and the equipment needed to make this 
project possible. As a thank you for his community service, Peter’s brother Tom 
Vonglis, Avon Rotary’s President, presented Peter with a Paul Harris Fellow pin and a 
Paul Harris medal which once belonged to their mother. Thank you to Peter and your 
employees for making this project possible and for everything you do for the Avon 
community. Submitted by: Mike Ford via social media 
  

Congratulations to all our Paul Harris Fellow Recipients! 

At our last meeting of the year at our Changeover dinner, The Foundation Committee proudly presented Paul Harris     
Fellows to Greg & Jean Antkowiak (below) and Charlene & Chris Masten (right)  Many thanks for your significant         

contributions of time, talent and treasure to Avon Rotary. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In addition, a well-deserved PHF was 
presented to Jill Wall (left) from her husband Bill for her inspirational support of family 

and support of this club.   

Submitted by Laurie Vonglis 
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VICTOR – FARMINGTON ROTARY CLUB YARD SALE 

 

In mid-June, the Victor – Farmington Rotary Club held the club’s  annual yard sale, an event that features the opportunity to     
interact with residents while enjoying Rotary fellowship. Many of those who browse at the sale are return customers who look 
forward every year to the event. 

During the year club members collect items for the sale and store them at AG and Past Club President Jim Crane’s business facility 
on Rt. 96 in Farmington. Club members sort the items and price them for sale. The club utilizes Jim’s parking lot and building to 
display the items on the day of the sale.    

The proceeds from the sale are deposited in the club’s general fund and help to cover miscellaneous expenses during the year. 
This year’s sale was especially rewarding from both a club fellowship and a  fundraising aspect. The club raised  approximately one 
thousand dollars from the sale and this amount was matched by an equal amount from a local foundation in recognition of the 
many service projects of the V-F Rotary club. 

Club President Bruce Chapman thanked the committee members who annually coordinate the event – Bev Rosbrook, Judy        
Luitweiler, and Nancy Zavaglia – for their efforts that ensured another successful sale.  Sent by Dave Luitweiler 

 

 
Below 

Jim’s Archery Range converted for V-F  
Rotary yard sale 

Above 
L to R – VF Rotarians Nancy Zavaglia, 

Bev Rosbrook, Marcy Mitchell and  
Judy Luitweiler 
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HLRC ADOPT A SCHOOL PROGRAM 

The last round of our “Gift Book a Month” project was completed on June 9th with the students also receiving 
a bookmark to “mark” the occasion. The helpful Rotarians – Elaine Ackroyd-Kelly, Janelle Deal, Jeanne  
Hamele, Marilyn Passer, Dave Richardson and Linda Zukaitis – enjoyed sharing smiles and stories with the 
kids.  We also determined some popular book titles to include in our next order.  Books are stored for the 
summer as we look forward to this project again in September. 

We also completed our RRR (Rotary Reading Rally) for fourth and fifth grades. 21 certificates were awarded 
along with 21 pizza gift cards to those students who read 10 or more books during the 2021-2022 school 
year. At the HCS elementary school awards assembly ten plaques for reading 30 or more books over grades 3
-5 were presented along with three trophies for reading 60 or more.  A couple of students joined our 100 
Plus Book Club and were awarded special honors. 

Our annual Memorial Award interviews took place in May and we were able to award Sarah Jarosinski and 
Christy Johnstone the $750 checks for being chosen by our committee. These names were announced at 
graduation and we were proud to honor the girls with this award based on their knowledge of Rotary and 
community service history.  The HLRC also recognizes the Salutatorian each year.  For the 2021-2022 that 
honor went to Sarah Jarosinski.   

Students of the Month for the year were awarded special certificates and will be honored at a dinner 
meeting in the near future. 

Thanks to generous donations from club members’ happy dollars we were able to fill 20 tote bags with easy 
to prepare food items for our “Vittles for Vacation” project. These totes were given to the nurse at HCS  for 
confidential distribution to students just before Christmas, February, spring and summer vacations. 

Our “Adopt a School” program will continue in September when school begins again and we hope to add 
even more projects to our list. 

Submitted by Jeanne Hamele 
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The Rotary Club of Rochester Southwest  

The Rotary Club of Rochester Southwest is small, but rest assured, we are mighty!! Geographically, we serve 

the Southwest quadrant of the City of Rochester, including the 19th Ward, the PLEX neighborhood and Corn 

Hill. This area is rich in history but a bit light on economic opportunity. The results of our investment are real, 

quantifiable and very much needed!! Our group meets twice a month and we are thrilled to be back in person! 

(Zoom is and probably will continue to be an option.) Check us out at https://linktr.ee/rotaryrochestersw. 

 

One of our ongoing service projects is the adoption of the     

portion of the Erie Canal trail from Genesee Valley Park to Chili 

Avenue: you can find us there at least once a month, cleaning 

and beautifying! Additionally, we are currently planning our   

biggest community project to date, the Roc the River bicycle 

ride on Saturday, September 17, on the Canal trail. With a grant 

from the Erie Canalway National Heritage Corridor and the NYS 

Canal Corporation, we hope to educate people about the      

remarkable area that surrounds southwest Rochester and    In-

spire participants to do more as beneficiaries and caretakers.  

 

We also maintain a 

little free library and 

community garden at 

133 Kenwood Ave-

nue. With funding 

from Kaboom! and 

ESL, the Rotary Club of Rochester SW will work with 540WMain, 

the Barbara J. Burger iZone, Adlai E. Stevenson School No. 29, the 

19th Ward Community Association, the Arnett Branch Library, the 

Arnett Block Association, the Southwest Neighborhood Service 

Center to install a sensory garden play space on our lot that is accessible 

to all children. Groundbreaking will take place in July. 

 

 

On Saturday, June 5, we staffed a booth at the Aberdeen Square Fair 

where we collected nearly 500 books for Rotary Books for the World. In 

addition to supporting literacy in underdeveloped countries, we are able 

to educate our neighbors on the good work done by Rotarians, resulting 

in several potential new members! 

 

Submitted by Marcella Richer 

 

 

https://linktr.ee/rotaryrochestersw
https://izone.lib.rochester.edu/
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DISTRICT CALENDAR CLUB EVENT SUBMISSION FORM 
There are two ways to get your club event onto the District Calendar.  

1) If your club is using Club Runner use this link:  
https://www.clubrunnersupport.com/article/1044-how-do-i-create-an-event-in-event-planner 
 for instruction on how to add your event. Be sure to click Yes on the ‘Show Event in District Calendar’ option.  
 
2) If your club does not use Club Runner, go to the District Home Page:  https://rotary7120.org/ 
 
 
 

And under  Events / Calendar  , chose :  
 
              Club Calendar Submission Form 
 
Complete it and click the submit button. 

https://www.clubrunnersupport.com/article/1044-how-do-i-create-an-event-in-event-planner
https://rotary7120.org/
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August 8, 2022  Register at https://greecerotary.org  

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/greecerotary.org__;!!BqwCqLE!Kwno6qZdkd_Wx0JU30ZifOj956hqCEmFU_D1s-OpEzszTJpbCevFRLbevHUtVsRcHcL84N-IX3Lf4rSXFGSTOg$
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Raffle August 8, 2022 

1 Ticket $5.00 

5 Tickets $20.00 

Proceeds Benefit 

Greece Little League’s 

Challenger Division 

& 

Greece Rotary Foundation 
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35th Amity Daze 2022 Schedule of Events 

Friday, August 12, 2022 

• Yard Sales All Day 
7:00 p.m. – Historical Presentation by Craig Braack 
• “Belmont Then and Now” 
• Upstairs in the Library 

• 5 – 8 p.m. – NYS Police Rollover Demonstration 
• UMC Church Parking Lot 

• 5 – 8 p.m. – Car Show – Park Circle 
•Food vendors available 

Saturday, August 13, 2022 

•Yard Sales All Day 

• Pickleball Tournament – Lenny Kalkbrenner, 585-808-9349 
• 8 a.m. – 5:30 p.m. 

• WilMac Park 

• 8 a.m. – 1st Annual Belmont Rotary 5K Run/Walk 
• Depart from Allegany County Court House parking lot 

• Registration - $20.00 before July 29th – includes t-shirt 
• Contact Dana Hand at 585-610-6133 for more information 

• Register online at https://belmontrotaryclub.ticketspice.com/35th-amity-daze-2022 
• Walk-up registrations welcome 

• 9 a.m. – 2nd Annual Belmont Rotary Club Allegany County Road Rally 
• Depart from Allegany County Court House parking lot 

• $40.00 Registration Fee – includes 1 voucher for chicken BBQ and t-shirt 
• Register online at https://belmontrotaryclub.ticketspice.com/35th-amity-daze-2022 

• Drive-up registrations welcome 
• Contact Steve Fleischman at 585-610-6254 for more information 

• 11:30 a.m. ‘til gone – Belmont Rotary Stearn’s Chicken BBQ 

• UMC Parking Lot 
• $12 per meal 

• Mike’s On the Corner Pizza Wagon 

• WilMac Park – 11 a.m. – ‘til 

• 1 – 5 p.m. – Library Open House – come poke around! Snacks available. 
• Noon – 5 p.m. Belmont Fire Company 

• Smokin’ on the River BBQ Competition 
• Belmont Fire Hall – details at www.belmontfireco.org 

• Judging around 4 p.m. 
• 1 p.m. – Belmont Fire Company Fire Demo at the fire hall 

• 2-4 p.m. – Youth League Skills Challenge – Wilmac Park 
• Dusk - Family Movie at Wilmac Park (bring chairs and blankets) 

• “Minions 2” 

• Popcorn and snacks available 

https://belmontrotaryclub.ticketspice.com/35th-amity-daze-2022
https://belmontrotaryclub.ticketspice.com/35th-amity-daze-2022
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ROTARY CAMP  ONSEYAWA ANNUAL DINNER 
OCTOBER 14 2022 

6:00- 9:30 pm 
 
PROCEEDS TO BENEFIT CAMP ONSEYAWA.  
ENTREES ARE: CLUB 86 CHICKEN BAKED POTATOES,GREEN BEANS.TOSSED 
SALAD, 
BAKED WHITE FISH BAKED POTATOES, GREEN BEANS.STUFFED MUSHROOMS-
BAKED POTATOES AND GREEN BEANS PASTA  
PRIMAVERA BAKED POTATOES GREEN BEANS AND SALAD.  
 
DESSERT IS PROVIDED BY BAGELS AND CAKE 
 
COST OF THE DINNER IS STILL $50.00 PER PERSON 
 
THERE WILL BE A SILENT AUCTION THAT EVENING 
DANCING TO THE BAND BAD JUJU 
 
RESERVATIONS CAN BE MADE WITH YOUR ROTARY ONSEYAWA BOARD MEM-
BER OR WITH ; ROSEMARY MCCULLOUGH @ CRMCCULLOUGH1@GMAIL.COM 
 
ALL PROCEEDS TO BENEFIT CAMP 
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Marilyn Lyon - Newsletter Editor 
Geneseo, NY 14454 

 
Email - 7120news@rochester.rr.com 

 
The Grapevine deadline is the 10th of 

every month 

Marc Kreuser - Attendance 
Newark, NY 14513 
Tel: (315) 331-3662 

Email - marckreuser@gmail.com 

Upcoming DISTRICT Events 

 

Check the District Calendar 
for additions and changes 

“Click” on the calendar 

Upcoming CLUB Events 

 

 

 September 2022 
September 9  District Golf Tournament 

 
  July 2022 
 
July / August  Honeoye Lake Rotary 
Summer Performances Friday 7pm.—9pm. 
7/8, 7/33, 8/12, 8/26 Town Gazabo 
 
 
July 24  100 Year Anniversary Rochester Rotary 
Sunshine Camp Golf Tournament 
 
July 25  Honeoye Lake Rotary Golf Tournament 
 
July 25  Camp Star Golf Tournament 
 

  August 2022 
 
August 8  Greece Rotary Golf Tournament 
And Pizza Oven Raffle 
 
August 8 Spencerport Golf Braemar Country Club 
 
August 12 Belmont Rotary 35th. Amity Daze 
 
August 13 Avon Royary Corn Festival 10 AM-6 PM 
 
August 27 Rochester Deaf Rotary Club 
DINGO 
 
 
 September 2022 
 
September 9  District Golf Tournament 
  
September 10 Newark Rotary Family Fest 
 
 
 October 2022 
 
October 14  ROTARY CAMP  ONSEYAWA 
ANNUAL DINNER 
 
October 20 AREA 9 Fellowship Dinner 
 
 November 2022 
 
November 12 Greece Rotary Casino Night  
6 PM-8:30 PM 

mailto:hselleck@empacc.net
mailto:marckreuser@gmail.com
https://rotary7120.org/events/calendar/

